



**Annandale-North Springfield Little League
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
8:00 p.m. December 3, 2025**

American Legion Post 176, 6520 Amherst Ave., Springfield, VA 22150

Zoom link: <https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83656913755?pwd=wHOyat1d3ZgujU0OxMxH8lGWcHx4xc.1>

Agenda

Members in Attendance: Gary Arrans, Louis Blount, Eric Brown, John Cho, Christian Deschaur (virtual), Darla Eisemann, Sam Hanik (virtual), Erik Larson, Tom Lombardi, Rich Egan, Adam Santee, Dennis Wright, Jeff Robinson, Bill Dristy, Beth Rodriguez **Members Not in Attendance:** Scott Van Lenten, Dale Nellor

Call to Order: Gary Arrans called the meeting to order at **8:15 PM**

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes: Adam Santee made the motion, John Cho seconded.

- November 6, 2025, Minutes

Treasurer's Report. \$95K in various accounts. \$22K tied up in Certificate of Deposit where we earn .05% interest. Recommendation to move money to a new institution and not renew CD. Tom Lombardi makes a motion and Louis Blount seconds to not renew the CD.

Committee Formation:

- **Rules Committee:** Rich Egan, Eric Brown, Jeff Robinson. Adam Santee makes the motion, and John Cho seconds
- **Facilities/Grounds:** Adam Santee, Scott Van Lenten, John Cho. Dennis Wright makes the motion, and Rich Egan seconds
- **Safety:** Jeff Robinson, Gary Arrans, Beth Rodriguez. Rich Egan makes the motion, and Erik Larson seconds.
- **Player Development:** No need to form a committee.
- **Special Committee to Inform All-Star Selection Process:** Dale Nellor, Christian Deschaur, Tom Lombardi, Eric Brown, Dennis Wright. Adam Santee makes the motion and Rich Egan seconds.

Photographer for Spring season: Erin Nicole Brown is one candidate. We should reach out to other parents who are photographers who already support ANSLL to see if they're interested in giving a quote, as well as Olsen who does BRYC photos. We need to run numbers of total kids from ANSLL from last 3 springs and get number to those making quotes. We need to make that decision by February. Louis will reach out to Erin and Adam out to Jim.

Board Discussion

- Quick Round of Committee Reports
 - o Executive: nothing to report. Will meet in Jan to go over coaches evaluations.
 - o Finance/Audit:
 - o Coaches Committee: 22 responses from coaches as to if they want to coach again. Will look for more coaches based upon registrations. Email was sent about combining farm league practices and games. Almost complete agreement to not combine practices/games. Could possibly combine for practice times if space is an issue.
 - o Player Agents: player evaluation form sent. John will send him google drive for access. Will send

email to coaches again. Due back Dec. 15.

- o Facilities/Grounds: Gary going to try to get grant to match 50% of field improvements. Must be received before work starts to be approved. Also wants to reach out to families to ask for donations. And also do a hit a thon. Need to find someone to run the hit a thon. Erik happy to work on the grant for the future. We're doing Pine Ridge #1 field - was approved by county. Irrigation heads marked today. Rain pushed back on projects. Start date TBD, will let Adam know. Premiere Sports Fields will do the work. Bases are pulled at Pine Ridge and are in the shed. Banners and flags are off. Tool shed is cleaned up. Still need to clean our fridge and connex. Need to take down ANSLL backstops.
- o Rules/Umpires: Nothing
- o Player Development: Sent out final reminder. 91 signed up as of today. We had to condense 2 sessions because of almost 0 participation. So 120 total slots. Trying to reduce amount of overhead we have to pay for because of numbers. Last year we had 90 and had 88 total kids. Left 2 sessions open that were least of amount of participated in. Jeff - do you have a roster people can see? Sam will share it. Sam doesn't think there's a need for a player development committee. Design for winter workouts. This year with alternating schedule hitting, throwing/fielding, hitting, throwing/fielding/baserunning, hitting, and pitching. Then go into tryouts. Hoping to get kids a purposeful warm up routine. Sam is working on the guidebook, with completion hopeful by spring.
- o Safety: encouraging parents to do background checks. Hand out lapel pens or something similar for people who have completed it so people know.
- o Uniforms: Nationals sent spring season info out. Will meet in January. Spot locker store is up and running on the ANSLL website. Will send an email out shortly to the league.
- o Equipment: will spend about \$6K for blemish balls for practices. Will purchase an L cage for majors. We have both 6 ft portable mounds at Micklewright, currently. Will need to buy a portable mound for Howery. Will replenish catchers gear that is old and worn.
- o Sponsorship and Public Affairs: Lewis needs demographic information for some sponsorships. Needs to get from Dennis or Eric.
- o Volunteer: nothing
- o Special Events: Adam working on forming a group of volunteers to run opening day and hit a thon.
- o Website: Registrations are open and is working.
- o Special Committee to Inform All-Star Selection Process: nothing.

Open Discussion

.Next Monthly Meeting: Planned for Wednesday, January 7, 8 p.m. at American Legion Post 176

- 2025-2026 Tentative Meeting Dates: February 4, March 4, April 1, May 6, June 3, July 1, August 5, September 2, October 7 (+ Annual Meeting)

Next Monthly Meeting: Planned for Wednesday, January 7, 8 p.m. at American Legion Post 176

- 2025-2026 Tentative Meeting Dates: February 4, March 4, April 1, May 6, June 3, July 1, August 5, September 2, October 7 (+ Annual Meeting)

Adjournment:

Motion: Louis moves to adjourn at 9:48 pm. Dennis Wright seconded. **Motion approved** by acclamation.